
PRESERVATION  -  RESTORATION  -  ENJOYMENT  -  DEDICATION  -  EDUCATION 

“ A  F e w  t o  P r e s e r v e  t h e  B e s t ” 

From the President 
October 4, 2014 

Hi Ho Mustangers,                                                                                                                     

  

   Well the show season is coming to a fast end and next is our “Door County Run”. We have a great 

group going up this year. The early weather is sunny and cool, but we know that can change in a heart beat. 

We have a few members that are going to The Door Co. Players Show which is a Patsy Cline Review. Sue 

and I are going on a tour of the county on a trolley out of Fish Creek on Saturday morning. Last year we did 

the haunted trolley and it was a hoot!!!!!!! This year we will have a big drivers meeting at the north site as 

we will have 2 group leaders as we have 30 cars. Dick and I are going to check out the C.B.'s tomorrow. It is 

a good idea to get yours out to make sure that they work.  We will need all of them. 

  

         I did make one show last month and it was the Oak Creek Lion's show. It was a great day and a good 

turn out with 125 cars. I did not make the Shopko show because we had rain in the AM. A few of our 

members did go to Fall Jefferson and had a perfect weekend for it. Jack said that they had 200 cars in the 

corral on Thursday. There were not a lot of Mustang vendors this year. 

  

        We will have the October meeting at the bank, but in November we will be at the New Berlin Ale 

House for our pizza-planning meeting. As in past years, we ask all that attend for a copay for all the food and 

beverages they want. This meeting starts at a different time, and we do have a short meeting before we eat. 

This is the meeting we put down on paper the events for next year so bring it on!!!!!! Was there an event you 

were at this year, and we should all know about it? Want to plan an over road or day trip?  Bring them to the 

November meeting and get them on the books. 

  

          That is all for now, more next month.      

                                                           

 

Yours in Stangdom, 

Tom 
 

Visit our updated website thanks to Wisnet and Dick Doria at www.wemustangers.com 

P.S.  If you view this on a smart phone, click the box just below the pictures on the left for the full menu. 

http://www.wemustangers.com/
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The Wisconsin Early Mustangers 
  

From the Pres. (Retired, that is) 

  

Sept.30, 2014,  

  

 It's hard to believe, summer is all but gone and in ten days we will be heading to Door County.  Most 

of you thought I was kidding about the room reservations going fast at the end of May.  But, here we are 

with another full house of 29 vehicles and over 60 people. 

 

 We suggest the use of CB radios, if you have one available.  Even if you don't talk, just tune in to 

channel 19 and listen.  A group this big can get some space as you progress toward our destinations.  Don't 

panic if you get separated, just make sure you know who is in the car ahead of you.  Most importantly drive 

safely. 

 

 We are looking forward to the drive up including the phenomenal chicken at Suzie's Place in Lincoln, 

Wi.  She really puts on a great family style chicken feast every year.  Don't eat a gigantic breakfast Friday 

morning.  I know you won't leave hungry. 

 

 This has been one rough year.  I want to thank all of the members and officers who helped me 

through it.  Especially Shar.  She has been, as usual, a Godsend.  How she puts up with me, I'll never know.  

 

  Next week Tuesday I will be going in to Froedert Hospital for some extensive evaluation.  Maybe 

we will be able to shed some light on what is wrong, and more importantly, what can we do to help the 

situation.  As of right now it gets a little more difficult to get around each day, and mostly due to the loss of 

hearing and equilibrium on my right side.  With that said, please be patient with me while we sort through 

this thing.  I will do my best to pay attention to all,  however, in crowds or noisy areas I will have trouble 

hearing you.  It will not be intentional. 

 

 With the end of the year coming, take advantage of every opportunity to spend time with us.  Door 

County should be a blast.  The November 24th Pizza and Planning meeting is a good chance to get together 

before the holidays for good food, a little club business and good fun with many of the members. 

 

 The month of August was our 36th year as a club.  We were pleased to be able to be with you all this 

time.  With the grace of God, let's keep it going for the long haul.  Thanks to all the board members, officers, 

and, of course, our loyal members.  Without you we could not be  "THE WISCONSIN EARLY 

MUSTANGERS".                                                                                                                                                                                

  

  

  

 “Keep on ‘stangin’”.  

  

                                   

 Dick Doria 
 



The meeting was called to order by President Tom Miller at 7:00 PM.   

New members:   Bruce Parker has a 2014 Mustang 

  Robin & Kurt Kruel have a 2014 Mustang 

  Sandy Karnold has a 1966 red Mustang convertible to relive her 20’s again. 

The Treasurer's Report was read by Sharon Doria and it was approved as read.   

The August 25th Meeting Minutes were read by John Falkner and they were approved as read. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

September 7th Club Picnic:  Roger Nickolaus reported lots of cars, good food, good weather, and good 

turnout.  We agreed this is a great location and will try to get the larger site adjacent to the one we had 

this year for next year that has a parking lot so we don’t have street parking.  The 2015 date TBD. 

Car Show recaps: 

o Oak Creek Lions Club Show:  They had about 140-150 cars with great weather according to 

Tom Miller. 

o Shopko Classy Cruisers:  Rain in the morning so no members went.  

o Schmitt Brothers Classic T-Bird Show:  They had beautiful warm weather and a lot of cars.  The 

Saukville/Port Washington Food Pantry gets all the proceeds from this show. 

o Car-B-Que:  Jim Helsinger reported they had abouut 140 cars and good food.  It was a great first 

show for them. 

o Fall Jefferson:  Jack Winter went on Friday and said there were a lot of cars for sale in the car 

coral, but not many Mustang parts and no major Mustang vendors.  It seems like Friday and 

Saturday are the days to go because most vendors are packing up by noon on Sunday now. 

DOOR COUNTY: 

Dick Doria said we are now overbooked and have 29 cars going, and confirmed the room rate is $94 

this year. 

Each car will get a list of participants with cell phone numbers and an itinerary. 

Anyone with a CB was asked to bring them so we can keep the group together. 

Dick polled the members present as to who was leaving from the Pick & Save lot (27th Street just 

South of College Avenue and North of WSB) on Friday at 9:00 AM. and who was leaving from the 

Mequon McDonald’s at 10:15/10:30 (Northeast corner of Mequon Road and Port Washington Road), 

so we don’t leave anyone behind. 

Sharon Nickolaus said the Peninsula Players are doing a Patsy Cline show Friday night, and passed 

around a flyer to see if anyone else was interested in going with that group.  The show is INSIDE now. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Dick Doria said we are getting a great deal on additional logos on our club wear and showed off a 

sweatshirt.  New orders should be ready by Christmas. 

Tom Miller announced our club is tuning 35 this year and especially thanked Dick Doria (member #1), 

Dick Strack (#16), Roger Nickolaus (#32), Sal Lorino (#66), and Jim Helsinger (#72) for being 

supportive though the years. 

Jack Winter said he’s received several emails lately about some really nice Mustangs for sale, and asked 

if anyone was looking for another one.  

Sandy Karnold offered some of her homemade brownies for after the meeting. 

The official meeting closed, and reconvened at Omega for some diet food and the informal meeting. 



OCTOBER 

 3-5 Fr-Sun Fall Ford Cruise for a Cause at Chula Vista, Sat. car show, sponsored by Ford Racing, www.cruise4acause.org 

 5 Sun Downtown West Allis Car Show, registration 7:30-9:30, show 10-3:00, www.westallisdowntown.com 

10-12 Fr-Su WEM annual Door County coordinated by Dick Doria (see flyer in newsletter) 

 27  Mon WEM monthly meeting at 7:00 PM.  Waterstone Bank, 6560 S. 27th St. in Oak Creek 

NOVEMBER 
 4-6 Tu-Th SEMA in Las Vegas 

 24 Mon WEM annual Planning/Pizza Meeting 

 30 Sun WEM 2015 Car Show planning meeting. 

 

Well, that’s it … FALL IS here! 
 

WEM events are in 12 pt. bold 
FYI events are in 10 pt. normal print 

 Our cruise last month brought us on winding back roads around the Lake Poygan area.  We had 

seven Mustangs enjoy the start of the changing colors.  We stopped at a gift shop in Poy Sippi to enjoy fudge 

and ice cream after we had lunch at Antler's Bar & Grill.  A final stop at Union Star Cheese was the finale to 

a beautiful day. 

 

   License To Cruise was a night to remember for a long time as we had over 80 Mustangs and their 

owners in the feature car area.  There were over 400 other vehicles and they expected over 80,000 people on 

the Avenue in Downtown Appleton to enjoy this event.  The weather was absolutely perfect.  I would like to 

thank Ron Kahler and the people that helped him park and direct vehicles and also Sue Jones who was my 

helper in checking in all the cars.  Thanks also to all of the Mustang owners who joined us that evening for 

taking the time out to help make this event a total success in celebrating the 50 years of the Mustang! 

 

   Our October event in on October 18th, to the Altenburg Farm west of Plover, Wisconsin.  We will be 

cruising from Hwy. 10 and Hwy. 76 to the farm and there will be a Mustang Car Show from 11 to 4 to help 

them celebrate 50 years.  Each car will get a pumpkin, there is a corn maze, food, cake and many other 

things to do there.  If you are interested, please e-mail Lynn at: lynn fvfmclub.com or call 920-757-6494. 
 

Thanks, 

Lynn 

 

- - -  See Dick to place your orders - - - 

WEM T-shirts (S-XL) $12.00 

    (each X adds $1.00) 

WEM window decals (black on white) 1.00 

WEM embroidered hats (tan or black) 15.00 

WEM 2014 car show dash plaques 0.25 

WEM stickers (strip of 3) 1.00 

Club medium weight quilted lining jacket with large 

embroidered back logo & name on the front $137.50 

Club polo shirts with small front logo 22.00 

Club sweat shirts with small front logo 24.00 

Club hooded sweat shirts with small front logo 26.00 

Large club logo embroidered on your garment 55.00 

Club blue denim short sleeve shirt 26.00 

Club blue denim long sleeve shirt 28.00 

 

http://www.cruise4acause.org/
http://www.westallisdowntown.com/
http://fvfmclub.com/
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Wisconsin Early Mustangers 
 

ANNUAL PLANNING MEETING 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 2014 
MEETING AT 6:30 PM 

PIZZA, BEER, SODA AND SOCIAL 7:15-9:30 PM 

 

TO BE HELD AT: 

 THE NEW BERLIN ALE HOUSE 

 16000 W. CLEVELAND AVE. 

 NEW BERLIN, WI 53151 

 

COST $10.00 PER ADULT / CHILDREN UNDER 12 - $5.00 

 

- NO RESERVATIONS REQUIRED - 
 

CALL JACK WINTER (262-786-0484) WITH ANY QUESTIONS 



 

For Sale: Mustang 2005-13 Magnaflow dual exhaust, mufflers and pipes, like new.  $800.00 new, used for 

only 6 months (too loud)  $200.00 O.B.O.   Call Jim at 414-659-1488 
 

For Sale:  1967 Mustang Convertible   Copper color with a black top,  289 2BBL V8, Automatic 

Transmission, Power Steering, Manual Drum Brakes, Styled Steel Wheels, Black Standard Interior, and 

Power Top  This is a solid #3 car.  Drive it home. Asking $15,000.00 Appraised at $16,500.00. 

Contact Don at 414-581-1738.  

 

For Sale: 1977 Ford LTD Landau, black with a black vinyl roof.  Bought new at Venus ford.  1 

owner.  53,000 miles.  No rust.  Stored winters.  Near perfect original.  Looking to get $5,000.00 for the car.  

Contact eewald@ewaldauto.com for info on how to contact the seller. 

 

For Sale:  Four 2005-2010 charcoal Bullitt wheels, used, very good condition - $400.00.   

2005-2009 NTO Mustang GT front brake caliper and rotor set with pads and splash shields - $175.00. 

Package price $525.00.  8.8” 3.31 T-lok differential for V6 - $350.00. Bryan (414) 899-4474. 

Wanted:  ‘66 radio bezel with a tape deck cut out for an AM 8-track radio.  Tom Fletcher 414 541-7934 

For Sale:  1972 Mustang convertible, 302 V-8. 84,000 miles, very little rust underneath, owned it for the 

past 29 years, put it in a garage every winter.  Minor problems like an inaccurate gas gauge, the original 

interior needs some work.  Exterior paint and most chrome redone about 20 years ago and still good.   Any 

reasonable offer.  Call Geoff at 262.657.3331 home, or wife’s cell 262.496.3665  

For Sale:  Parts for 2005 to 2009 Mustang.  Flowmaster American Thunder Axle Back Exhaust.  Less than 

5,000 miles. Asking $75/OBO.  Brand new, never used rear anti sway bar with end links. Asking $60/OBO.  

Both $120/OBO.  Please email Andy at aschmitz20@yahoo.com 

-- 

Free:  1986 302/5.0 V-8 out of a Lincoln Mark 7.  Motor is complete and was running when it was pulled, 

and has over 100,000 on it.  Call Nick Deluisa at 414 587-4021 … Just want it gone.  I need the room. 

For Sale:  1966 coupe Mustang "project" car with lots of new parts to make a complete car.  Very solid only 

one rust spot on car asking $2,500 OBO.  Has had this car since 14, now 40, and just wants to sell it.  Was 

originally a 6-cylinder car, but no motor or trans.  Owner lost storage.  If interested, contact Jason Schamens 

at jschamens66@gmail.com so he can email pictures and/or put you in touch with the owner. 

• Car related ads should be a maximum of four lines of 12 point 

print, and are free to WEM members. 

• To place an ad, give me a copy of your ad at a club meeting, 

email jfalkner71@gmail.com, or call me at 414-630-7822. 

• Please email or call to remove ads after the sale.  

• New ads appear at the top of the page, and will bump older 

ones at the bottom of the page. 

• Members can also submit more detailed CAR ads with pictures 

for emailing to our on line members; who can then forward it 

to their friends for even greater ad exposure. 
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CLUB OFFICERS 

 President: Tom Miller   (414) 764-6726  oakmill66@att.net 

 Vice President: Dave Hartley  (262) 681-7854  dhartley@greatnortherncorp.com 

 Secretary:  John Falkner  (414) 630-7822  jfalkner71@gmail.com 

 Treasurer:  Sharon Doria   (414) 761-2267  rodknock@aol.com 

BOARD MEMBERS 

 Chairman  Dick Doria    (414) 761-2267   rodknock@aol.com 

 Newsletter Editor John Falkner  (414) 630-7822  jfalkner71@gmail.com 

 Show & Cruise Coordinator Jack Winter   (262) 786-0484  jawinter@wi.rr.com 

 Ford/MCA/Liaison Scott Moen   (262) 567-2622  anvpny@sbcglobal.net 

 Communications Coordinator Dawn Raduechel   (414) 412-9147  treasure65@hotmail.com 

 

Wisconsin Early Mustangers - www.wemustangers.com/ 

Mustang Club of America – www.mustang.org/ 

 

To place an ad, contact our club treasurer. 

   

mailto:rodknock@aol.com

